
 
 

 

 

Minutes of the Swansea Public Services Board 
Joint Committee 

 
Multi-Location Meeting - Gloucester Room, Guildhall / MS 

Teams  

Thursday, 9 February 2023 at 3.00 pm 

 
Present: Councillor A S Lewis (Chair) Presided 

 
Leanne Ahern, Swansea Council 
Maggie Berry, Swansea Bay University Health Board 
Mark Brier, South Wales Police 
Amanda Carr, Swansea Council for Voluntary Service 
Martyn Evans, Natural Resources Wales 
Bailie Jones, Mid & West Wales Fire & Rescue Service 
Allison Lowe, Swansea Council 
Keith Reid, Public Health, Swansea Bay University Health Board 
Suzy Richards, Swansea Council 
Amy Richmond-Jones, Mid & West Wales Fire & Rescue Service 
Karen Stapleton, Swansea Bay University Health Board 
Paul Thomas, Swansea Council 
Roger Thomas, Mid & West Wales Fire & Rescue Service 
Mark Wade, Health & Housing Group 
Ness Young, Interim Director of Corporate Services 
 
Apologies for Absence 
Sian Harrop-Griffiths, Swansea Bay University Health Board 
Professor Chris Jones, Welsh Government 
Deanne Martin, HM Prison & Probation Service 
Martin Nicholls, Swansea Council 
Rob Stewart, Swansea Council 
Emma Woollett, Swansea Bay University Health Board 
 

40 Disclosures of Personal & Prejudicial Interest. 
 
No declarations were made. 
 

41 Minutes. 
 
Resolved that the Minutes of the Swansea Public Services Board Joint Committee 
held on 1 December 2022 be approved as a correct record. 
 

42 Update on Actions from Previous Meeting. 
 
The action log was noted. 
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43 Public Question Time. 
 
There were no public questions. 
 

44 Safer Swansea Partnership Annual Statement 2022, 1 January 2022 - 31 
December 2022. 
 
Paul Thomas, Community Integration Partnership Manager provided an annual 
statement of the work of the Safer Swansea Partnership during 2022 as part of the 
overarching Governance arrangements. 
 
Resolved that the Safer Swansea Partnership Annual Statement be accepted and 
noted. 
 

45 Healthy Weight Healthy Wales. (Verbal) 
 
Keith Reid, Executive Director of Public Health provided a presentation on the 
Healthy Weight Healthy Wales programme. 
 
The Healthy Weight Healthy Wales Whole Systems Approach (HWHW WSA) 
Programme was a collaborative programme between Public Health Wales, the 
Directors of Public Health Leadership Group and Welsh Government. The Whole 
System Approach to a Healthy Weight in Wales would take a long term view and 
was underpinned by a 10 year Welsh Government strategy.  
 
The programme was part of a national programme but the role at a local level would 
build on local relationships and partnerships and links with local communities to 
implement and drive change.  The approach would recognise the importance of 
building on local assets and opportunities and strengthening cross-sector alliances.   
 
The work would be undertaken with a range of stakeholders, including local 
communities, to both better understand the system and the opportunities for 
change. The process explicitly aimed to reveal the structures and goals within a 
given system.  
 
The Joint Committee also provided details of other programmes that had taken place 
in communities, the results of which might assist the programme team. 
 
The Chair thanked Mr Reid for the informative presentation. 
 

46 Local Well-being Plan Update. (Verbal) 
 
Suzy Richards, Sustainable Policy Officer provided an update on progress to date in 
respect of the development of the Local Well-being Plan. 
 
The plan continued to evolve and be updated following the consultation responses 
received and the Joint Committee would receive the most up to date iteration of the 
Plan following this meeting. 
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Whilst a few responses were still expected imminently from partners, all the 
responses had been actioned as soon as they had been received.  It was noted, 
however that responses had been disappointingly low compared to previous years. 
 
A workshop had been arranged for 15 February in order that partners could agree 
the final changes / comments / additions.   
 
Three workshops had taken place.  The regional funding would be utilised for the 
translation of the Plan and an ‘Easy Read’ version, together with a digital video 
would also be produced and images and typesetting would be updated.  It was 
agreed that the query regarding the branding could be agreed by all the partners via 
email.  
 

47 Performance Framework / Highlight Reports from the 4 Workstreams. 
 
The Performance Framework / Highlighted reports from the 4 Workstreams were 
noted. 
 

48 Support for Public Services Boards 2023-2024 to 2025-2026. 
 
For Information.  However, it was noted that as a decision was required in the next 
few weeks in response to the letter, further discussions would take place in the 
workshop scheduled for 15 February. 
 

49 Future Work Programme. 
 
The future work programme was noted. 
 
 
 
The meeting ended at 4.05 pm 
 
 

Chair 
 


